
THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION 

 
AMENDED NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT ON PROPOSED 

AMENDMENTS TO RULES GOVERNING THE DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION’S  
SITING REQUIREMENTS REGARDING TRANSFER STATIONS 

  
  
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the written comment period for the  proposed rule 
of the Department of Sanitation governing the siting requirements for transfer stations published 
in the City Record on May 27, 2004 has been extended from June 28, 2004 until July 19, 2004.    
 
 Written comments regarding the proposed  rule may be sent to the Deputy Commissioner 
for Legal Affairs, New York City Department of Sanitation, 125 Worth Street, Room 710, New 
York, New York, 10013 on or before July 19  , 2004.  The public hearing regarding the proposed 
amendments will still be held on June 28, 2004 at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium from 
9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  Written comments and a summary of oral comments received at the 
hearing will be available for public inspection, within a reasonable time after receipt, between 
the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. at the Office of the Deputy Commissioner for Legal Affairs 
at 125 Worth Street, Room 710, New York, New York.  Dated:  June 17, 2004, John J. Doherty, 
Commissioner. 
 
 


